Minutes from Meeting held February 11, 2025

The February meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, February 11, 2025, at
the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134. The meeting was
called to order at 2:39 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston. Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston and Mike
Richter; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries Property Main. Code Official Bob Goff and Secretary
Rebecca Andrew. Two visitors signed in. Minutes from the January 14th meeting were reviewed and approved with
a motion by Mike Richter and a second by Joe Livingston. MC

The Treasurer’s report was as follows:

South Shenango Township General Fund
Previous Month’s Balance — December 31, 2024  $ 445,803.16

January Credits/Deposits $ 19,778.16
January Credits/Interest $ 1,265.31
Jannuary Debits/Checks $ 25,596.10
Balance as of January 31, 2025 $441,250.53

South Shenango Twp. State Account
Previous Month’s Balance —December 31, 2024 $119,398.66

January Credits/Deposits-Interest $ 326.83
January Debits/Checks $ 8,530.54
Balance as of January 31, 2025 $111,194.95

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Joe Livingston. MC

Visitors Acknowledged —
Brian Cox, Little Fawn Acres, thanked the road-crew for the exceptional job they do. A couple properties that are in
Little Fawn Acres were discussed regarding violations.

Property Maintenance - Bob Goff
Bob gave a report to the supervisors and discussed some of the violations on the report. Bob has sent 8 letters for campers that
have not been moved.

Zoning Officer- Gary Johnson
Submitted a written report for the Supervisors.

Roadmaster’s Report — Jamie Fries
The road-crew has been plowing roads. Jamie also mentioned he will be having a meeting about the dirt and gravel
road grant once the weather breaks.

Attorney’s Report — Brett Stedman
Brett stated the amendment to zoning ordinance was submitted to the county and the adoption will likely need to be
delayed until April. The foundation ordinance was submitted to Labor and Industries.

Brett called for an executive session for legal litigation.

Supervisors’ Report —
Joe Livingston made a motion to adopt the agreement for the pension plan with a second by Mike Richter. MC

Secretary’s Report —Rebecca Andrew
Rebecca informed the Supervisors of a virtual class available for ZHB members and that Scott Harding would like
to attend. The Supervisors agreed for Scott to sign up for the class.



Presented the payment for the Armstrong Franchise.

Correspondence Received — None

Joe Livingston moved to approve the January bills with a second by Mike Richter. MC

At 3:06 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session. The regular meeting reconvened at 3:28 pm

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:29 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary



